Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: SW/CMS

	Application No: 
	3/2006/0894/P

	Development Proposed:
	LOFT CONVERSIONS WITH DORMERS, RESUBMISSION AT YORK CLIFF, SNODWORTH ROAD, LANGHO

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) – N/A.

Environment Agency – N/A.



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV3 - Development in Open Countryside.

Policy ENV4 - Green Belt.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	Policy Reasons for Refusal:

	G1, ENV4, H10, SPG Extensions & Alterations to Dwellings – over dominant extension detrimental to visual amenity



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Consent is sought for extensions to a detached dwelling within sizeable ground within greenbelt.  The site is roughly triangular in shape being bounded by roads on two sides with there being extensive tree planting within the grounds.  The proposal is to insert two piked dormers in the front elevation and one to either gable.  The main works to the rear where it is proposed to remodel the existing house by filling the gap between the two existing two storey gables and raising the overall height slightly, thereby forming a flat roofed central section.  However the proposal has been amended from the previous refusal to provide slate detail on the rear, thereby reducing the scale of the works and disguising the fact that a large expanse of flat roof is to be formed.  Whilst this does represent a modern improvement from the earlier submission it is felt that the works would still appear over dominant and obtrusive in the wider area.  The dormers have remained and only contribute to making the dwelling appear ‘top heavy’ when combined with the patio doors of the second floor, therefore having given careful consideration to the design changes from the previous scheme, I remain of the opinion that the proposal does not reflect the scale, design and massing of the original dwelling and recommend accordingly.



	RECOMMENDATION: That permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 














